
 

BURRUMBUTTOCK 150th CELEBRATIONS UPDATE 

CLASSIC CAR SHOW AND OPEN GARDEN  

A HUGE SUCCESS 
Well, what a day it turned out to be! 

Beautiful autumn weather, lots of classic polished cars of 

every description from Jindera, Wagga and beyond lined 

up within a stunning garden setting.  

Car clubs travelled from Jindera, Walla, Wagga, Albury, 

Wodonga, with individual vehicles from Corowa and 

Burrumbuttock. Lyle and Justin Burns presented rare 

Bulldog tractors, which were a focus of interest, and Syd 

Churcher displayed a collection of antique garden 

implements.  

People sat down with a glass of bubbly or a beer, some 

delicious Devonshire teas and lunches or a barbecued 

steak and enjoyed the excellent music. The five piece 

band, the Hipnotics, was capably led by Phillip Stone, who 

made a generous effort in bringing all the members 

together. Crowd estimates were 400 – 500 attendees on 

the day.  

The feedback has all been very positive with many 

remarking on how relaxed and friendly the whole event 

was.  

A huge thankyou to Elizabeth Newton for coming up with 

the 150th celebrations fundraising idea and generously 

opening her garden and property to the public.  

Winners of the raffle were:  

• Large trailer load of wood - Garrie Filer 

• Three hours gardening by Protea Landscaping and 

Gardening - Marie Logue  

• Farmers Inn voucher - Heather Schilg 

• Noise cancelling earphones - Dee Klingsporn.  

Thanks go to everyone who collected the wood and 

donated prizes.  

 

Congratulations and thanks to everyone who helped with 

the enormous job of catering, donating cakes/slices, 

sandwich fillings, soft drinks etc, and helping prepare, cook 

and serve food and drinks on the day. It was country-style 

cooking and hospitality at its best. 

Thanks also to those who worked the entry gate and 

managed the marshalling in the carpark so well. Also, 

everyone who helped with set up/pack up - so Elizabeth 

could get her house and garden back! Funds raised 

totalled over $8,000 which will go towards funding the 150th 

celebrations weekend, including the ‘Fashion 

Retrospective’ which will be held at the Public Hall on 

Saturday 4th October. 

Everyone worked hard at the Bunnings barbeque on 

Sunday 11th May where $2,380 was raised, due to the 

locals’ donating sausages, onions, bread and soft drinks 

Demand was strong, and they had to track down more 

onions and sausages. Thanks to all those who volunteered 

their time on Mothers’ Day to help on the stall.  

The 150th committee is seeking sponsorship for the event 

from relevant businesses. If you have local contact at any 

business, please advise Lisa Burns or Merryl Lindner or 

ask them directly if they would like to sponsor the 150th 

celebrations. A letter from the committee can be provided. 

The subcommittees are all working hard at planning 

activities for the long weekend in October. The History 

committee is compiling a history book which will be a mix 

of the two former Burrumbuttock history books plus more 

recent history. We would like contributions from local 

families, and we have sent a letter to many residents in the 

district asking for copy and photos. Deadline for these is 

30th June, so please search out 

some photos and write your family 

story for us to include! 

The school students will also be 

involved in an oral history project 

which will involve interviewing local 

identities and asking them about 

their Burrumbuttock memories and 

experiences. 

Burrumbuttock Bulletin 
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Price $2.00 or $12 annually for hard copy and $6.00 online 

Mini Minors pictured outside the Burrumbuttock Hotel during the event 
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DATES TO REMEMBER 

Wednesday 18 June 

Annual General Meeting 

Burrumbuttock Rural 
Fire Service 

Place: Burrumbuttock Fire Shed 

Time: 7:30pm 

 

Burrumbuttock Community 
Forum Meeting 

Monday 30th June at 7.30pm 
Burrumbuttock Public Hall 

Greg Blackie  
Director Engineering,  

Greater Hume Council will be in 
attendance. 

Updates on local projects 

• Burrumbuttock Tourism Signage at 

Schmidt Park 

• Walking Track vegetation plans 

• Official opening plan 

• Other developments. 

Have your say on the plants for 
the Entrance to the Town 

Help progress the development of the 

Burrumbuttock community 

Forum Meetings are every second month 

on the last Monday of the month. 

2025 Meeting Dates:  

25 August, 27 October 

 

SAVE THE DATE 

Proposed 
Official Openings 

 

Recreation Ground 
Toilets Project 
Saturday 28 June 2025 

3.15pm 
Half Time of the Seniors Match 

 
 

Burrumbuttock 
Walking Track 
Saturday 12 July 2025 

10.00am 
Followed by Morning Tea 

Please bring something to share 
 

These dates are subject  
to change. 
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Ley narrowly wins 
the leadership, 
first woman in 
charge of federal 
Liberals 
Member for Farrer Sussan Ley has been elected to 

the federal leadership of the Liberal Party, becoming the first woman in the role. 

The 63-year-old won the vote 29-25 over fellow regional MP Angus Taylor in a ballot of party MPs in Canberra on Tuesday, 

May 13. 

As well as being the first woman to lead the party, Ms Ley will become the first female Opposition Leader. 

Not since former prime minister Malcolm Fraser in 1983 has the Liberal Party had a leader who represents a country 

electorate. 

It caps a 24-year rise for Ms Ley. 

When she was first preselected in 2001 by Liberal Party members for Farrer, Ms Ley told The Border Mail she had no 

ambitions beyond serving the electorate. 

"I don't want any other job," Ms Ley said. I only want to be a good local member for Farrer. Ms Ley has been the member 

for Farrer since 2001 and has served under John Howard, Brendan Nelson, Malcolm Turnbull, Tony Abbott, Scott Morrison 

and Peter Dutton. 

She has won nine elections to the seat, which extends from Jingellic across to the South Australian border along the Murray 

River and north to the Murrumbidgee Irrigation Area. 

The Nigerian-born parliamentarian is the second longest serving member for the seat and is due to beat the record of 

inaugural member David Fairbairn (1949-1975) if she remains the member until October 2027. 

"Records and statistics don't matter to me, I'm here because every election brings new challenges and important work for 

me to do with my community to help them get ahead," Ms Ley told The Border Mail in response to that mark looming. 

In terms of portfolio service, Ms Ley has been a minister for health, sport, aged care and the environment at different times 

between 2014 and 2022. Sourced from the Internet. 

 

https://www.bordermail.com.au/story/8965161/sussan-ley-elected-as-liberal-party-leader-after-duttons-loss/
https://www.bordermail.com.au/story/8963187/sussan-leys-bid-for-liberal-leadership/
https://www.bordermail.com.au/story/8957541/sussan-ley-helen-haines-nail-election-wins-to-return-to-canberra/
https://www.bordermail.com.au/story/8957541/sussan-ley-helen-haines-nail-election-wins-to-return-to-canberra/
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The last Community Forum meeting was held on 28th April 2025. Matters discussed at the meeting: 

Schmidt Park Tourist sign – Forum has supplied relevant photos and text to Emily Jones at 

Council who has been liaising with Australian Sign Company to prepare draft designs. 

Burrum Walking Track is now completed.  

Proposed official opening: Saturday 12th July at 10am at start of track on Urana Road – invite 

councillors, Greater Hume Council staff and community members. Bring bikes, scooters, mobility 

aids etc. Followed by morning tea. 

Vegetation on track/entry to village discussion – Eucalyptus maculata (Spotted Gum), consult 

Kathie Le Busque re local wattle, Callitris (Cypress Pine), ground covers, etc. Community 

consultation survey via Burrum Bulletin, Community Facebook page. Formal/structured vs rambling 

appearance. Responses due in by Monday 30th June – next Forum meeting.  

Walla Burrumbuttock Road - $4 million will be spent on upgrading this road over the next four 

years. 

Suggestion that Greg Blackie be invited to next Forum meeting to discuss village issues and 

answer questions. 

The ‘Burrumbuttock Community Link Together’ Facebook page is going well and getting more users 

every month https://www.facebook.com/groups/835446328448812 

Next Meeting:  Monday 30th June at 7.30pm at Public Hall 

BURRUMBUTTOCK COMMUNITY FORUM 

 

BURRUMBUTTOCK WALKING TRACK 

COMMUNITY INPUT REQUESTED 

WHAT DO YOU THINK ABOUT the revegetation needed on the 

track’s entry into the township?  

Suggestions include: 

1. Spotted gum, - tall slender attractive specimen tree, very popular feature tree (squirrel gliders 

love this species)  

2. Cypress- local native type, old fashioned Christmas tree type 

3. Local wattles and other shrubs/groundcovers, rambling, staggered plantings 

What is your preference for the entrance to Burrumbuttock?  

- an avenue of feature trees like option 1 & 2, or 

- rambling staggered plantings like 3, similar to what was there before the track was completed. 

- Do you like a formal/structured or rambling appearance? 

 You can view such examples are locally: 

1. Spotted gums - over the hill on Burrows Rd, Lavington 

2. Cypress pines – along the roadside as you come into Brocklesby on the Burrum Road. 

3. Vegetation currently on the east side of Urana Road, coming into Burrumbuttock. 

Please email responses by Monday 30th June (next Community Forum 
meeting) to burrumforum@gmail.com 

https://www.facebook.com/groups/835446328448812
mailto:burrumforum@gmail.com
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Exciting News for Burrumbuttock Recreation Ground! 

We’re thrilled to announce that our cricket club has been successful in receiving a grant through the Local Sport 

Defibrillator Program (LSDP) 2024/25. 

This generous support has enabled us to purchase a much-needed Automated External Defibrillator (AED) for 

the Burrum Recreation Ground. 

We have mounted it to the south side of the building next to the Kitchen entrance in a designated cabinet with a code for 

security. 

This life-saving equipment will enhance the safety of our players, volunteers, and community members during training 

and match days. 

A heartfelt thank you to the NSW Government for supporting grassroots sport and helping us create a safer 

environment for everyone. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Tennis Club held its Annual General Meeting on May 20 (which officially starts the 2025-26 season) with 10 

Members attending. The Club had a trading profit of $7,000.  

Memberships and ball fees will stay the same for the coming season. 

Elections 

President - Maurice Tynan 

Vice President - Ben Golin 

Secretary - Matt Hunt 

Treasurer - Luke Corrigan (new) 

Committee - Ash Lindner, Brad Schulz, Emma Read, 

Cameron Habermann (new) Peter Lawrence (new) 

Wet Weather - Matt Hunt 

Score Recorder - Maurice Tynan 

Recreation Ground Representative - Brad Schulz 

Public Officer - Brad Schulz 

Auditor - Catherine Misic 

The meeting thanked Lisa Burns (who did not seek re-
election) for her 3 years as Treasurer

BURRUMBUTTOCK TENNIS CLUB- Annual General Meeting 
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Burrumbuttock Preschool 

We have welcomed 6 new children to the Preschool this term and are busy getting to know each other. The children who 

were already attending are excited to have more friends to play with and are helping our new friends to settle in and get 

involved in our programs. We have been really enjoying lots of time outside with the weather, but it is great to see the 

rain. We are blessed with 2 big undercover areas that allow us to enjoy time outside even if it is raining. We are proudly 

flying our 3 new flags from Sussan Ley’s office in our yard. 

We have the Australian Flag, Aboriginal Flag and Torres 

Strait Islander flags. We are learning about what the colours 

and the symbols on the flags mean as we are also creating 

our own versions of the flags with our handprints. Did you 

know that the yellow on the Aboriginal Flag represents the 

Sun which is seen as the giver of life in Aboriginal Culture 

and the white star on the Torres Strait Islander flag has 5 

points to represent the five island groups. We enjoyed 

putting up our new flag over the 3 days we operate so all 

children could be involved.  

We have a great interest in building and using what is 

available to us to build with. We have some large/strong 

cardboard rolls, and they are great for building including 

when we combine them with our flat wooden blocks. Inside 

we have been exploring building with small wooden pieces 

(called biscuits I believe), seeing how we can stack them 

which involves lots of problem solving as they are not all 

uniform in size.  

We still have some vacancies available for children if you 

would like to contact us on 0480186371.  
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Wirraminna News – Celebrating 30 Years 

The rain has been so very welcome at Wirraminna. At last, we can stop watering 

and pay more attention to the winter jobs. To confirm the seasonal change, the 

winter wattles are brightening up the park. We are also counting our losses as some 

of the garden plants didn’t make it, despite our watering efforts. We are having our 

annual Nursery visit and lunch this week, this year to Myrtleford, in company with the 

Albury-Wodonga Australian Native Plant Society. One of the results of the lovely rain 

is the emergence of large moths, generally seen banging on the windows at night. 

We have had a lively comparison of observations over the week, and it seems that 

there may be several species that emerge from their pupal stage during autumn 

rain. They spend their grub/caterpillar stage underground eating tree roots, or in the 

trunks of wattle trees. They are among several species often collected as Bardi 

grubs. This takes up most of their life span. When they are ready to pupate, they 

make a tunnel nearly up to the soil surface where. while the grub turns into a moth, 

they stay hidden. The autumn rains alert them that it is time! The pupae move part 

way out of the ground, and the adult moth emerges. They are attracted to lit 

windows, so we notice them. There are several species, most commonly the Wattle Goat Moth, and the larger Rain Moth 

which can have a wingspan of about 20 cm. They mate quickly and the female Rain Moths hold the record of the greatest 

number of eggs which they scatter over the ground as they fly. The adult moth stage of their life is very short. These 

moths are part of the wonderful diversity that Wirraminna supports. 

 

An Interesting Conversation 
Sitting on a bench in Lavington Square’s thoroughfare and watching the 

passing parade can be somewhat interesting, even marginally 

entertaining, but ten minutes is more than enough. However, I was 

sitting there recently while my wife was powdering her nose. I know, 

women don’t do that these days, do they? But you know what I am 

referring to. 

Anyway, I was on the last bench, Eastern end, watching folk coming and going from Big W when a late middle-aged 

gentleman coming out of the store caught my attention. He was dressed in a short sleeve shirt, shorts, and wore a pair of 

thongs. 

Also, his fingers hooked a hand full of thongs, about half a dozen pair I guessed, all the same style and the same type as 

the ones he was wearing. They were good quality thongs with woven straps and solid looking soles. 

He sat down beside me and plonked the thongs on the bench between us. I looked at the thongs and then at him. I felt 

compelled to comment, and this is a précis of our conversation. 

“They’ll keep you going for a couple of years,” I remarked, but based on my experience that thongs last at least a year, I 

thought there was probably another answer. 

“No, they’re not for me.” 

Ah! Maybe he is going to hand them out to half a dozen grandkids or donate them to the Salvos, I thought, feeling he 

would explain. 

“There for the fox,” he enlightened me, matter of fact and seemingly a normal reason for having so many pairs of thongs. 

Now he really had my attention, and noticing I seemed amused, he continued. 

“If I ever walk into the house and leave my thongs outside and forget to bring them in, the fox chews them overnight. He 

never misses. Next morning, the straps are chewed through, and the heels are knawed.” 

“Why don’t you shoot the fox?” “We’ve got lots of rabbits, and the fox helps control them.” 

I thought his logic was a little askew since if he spent the thong money on rabbit poison, he could then shoot the fox, and 

both problems would be gone. But no, he obviously had an affinity with the fox and enjoyed their relationship. And why 

not! They are attractive, sleek animals, highly intelligent, and very crafty, but unfortunately, they are pests as well. 

“Where do you live. “Just out of Holbrook.” 

I was about to ask him if I could take his photo with the thongs as I thought he would agree, but his wife suddenly arrived 

with her arms full of goods, and he stood up to help her, so the moment passed. Pity. Colin Wiltshire 
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Brock-Burrum Saints Football Club  

Football action moved to the Brocklesby Recreation ground for our round 7 games 

against Howlong. The ground was in amazing condition thanks to some hard work 

from our loyal Brock volunteers. The new netball courts hosted their first games also 

and a great crowd was on hand to watch all the games and bask in the glory of some 

much-needed rain that finally fell. 

It is amazing to think that we are approaching the halfway mark of the season, time really does fly when you are having 

fun! Fun has been a major emphasis of the club this year, both on the ground and off and it is great to see so many 

smiling faces each Saturday. 

We hosted the Nelson Twins after last week’s game, and they entertained a crowd of over 100 people for a few hours at 

our comedy night. It was a successful night and many laughs were had! Our next major function is after our game against 

Jindera on June 21. It is our annual ball at the SS and A Club. This year Stevie Bowen has been booked in to rock the 

crowd all night long. Please watch the club’s social media pages for more information or give me a call. We invite all 

community members to come and celebrate with us. 

We have a tough month of footy ahead with the next two rounds against the league’s top dogs in Holbrook and Osborne. 

It is a challenge all our boys are looking forward to and as they have shown to this point of the season they are up to the 

challenge, it will surely be a hotly contested match-up! 

Cheers Tim Doherty, Brock Burrum Saints Football President 

Football reunion at Burrumbuttock for the 2nds Grand Finals 1995. 
Held on 10/5/25. 

 

Back L to R - Darren Oram;  Simon 

Barnett; Mark Hall, David Blackmore; 

Brent Cochrane; Lyle Burns,. 

Front: Drasko Kristo; Mark Lidgerwood; 

Ross Keith (coach) Jason Smith; Denis 

Sutton. 

Back L to R - Lyle Burns; Simon Barnett; 

Allan Hall; David Blackmore; Jason 

Smith; Brent Cochrane. 

Front: Drasko Kristo; Mark Lidgerwood; 

Mark Hall; Ken Hall & Darren Oram. 
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Netball Club 

Hi Saints! As per usual it has been a busy few weeks! Let us get into it! 

The last few rounds have been a bit of a mixed bag in terms of success in the juniors as well 

as the seniors.  

Our U11s have won their last 7 games and 

are sitting top of the ladder! With 2nd placed 

Osborne coming up in the next few weeks, 

that will surely be hotly contested match up! 

Our U13s have had a few tough games, with 

their games against Billabong and Howlong 

not going their way unfortunately. Hopefully, 

they can bounce back against Holbrook this 

week! The U13s are currently sitting 5th. 

Our U15s are still sitting pretty in 3rd place 

on the ladder. They have had some tight 

games, with Lockhart gaining the victory in 

the match up with them. The resilience this 

team shows however is astounding, as 

they’ve bounced back from that loss, to win 

all of their matches since. 

Our U17s had a rough go of it in the rounds of 3 and 4, but they have shown their metal, with a win and a draw in their 

last two. The standard of the 17s competition this year is unbelievable, with 

most of the girls in other teams playing seniors as well. They are currently 

sitting 5th. 

Our C Reserve side have a couple of successful matches in the last few 

weeks against some very tough opposition. They got the job done against 

Lockhart, CDHBU and Billabong, but went down against RWW and Howlong. 

Our girls are sitting 4th on the ladder. 

Our C Grade have had a great few matches where they’ve shown grit and 

determination. They were 6 from 6 wins, but unfortunately Howlong got away 

from them, and we were dealt the loss. Cannot wait to play them again in 

finals. C Grade are sitting 2nd on the ladder.  

B Grade were in a very similar situation to C Grade. They had the dream run 

up until round 7, where Howlong beat them in a very tough match. B grade 

has been playing exceptionally well, considering they have had maybe 7 

players in their team most games, with illness and injury hitting them hard. B 

Grade are sitting 2nd on the ladder. 

A Grade have hit the tough part of their draw, with some very tough games being played. They have had some good wins 

against Lockhart and CDHBU, but went down against, Billabong, RWW and Howlong. They are sitting 6th on the ladder.  

To finish on an exciting note, we’d like to congratulate Tamara Louwrier on the safe arrival of her baby girl, Ava Gardner. 

We’re finding little Ava a Net Set Go dress as we speak! Congrats Tamara and Zak! 

That’s about it from me! 

Go Saints!  
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News  

 

 
 

GREATER HUME SETTLEMENT STRATEGY 2026-2046  
Council is seeking your input to help guide the development of the new Greater Hume Settlement Strategy 2026-2046. 

The Greater Hume Settlement Strategy will outline where new homes, businesses, and jobs should be located across 

the Council area through to 2046. 

If you live, work, own property, or are otherwise impacted by the purpose of the Greater Hume Settlement Strategy, we 

want to hear from you.  

Your feedback will help shape how our towns and communities grow and thrive into the future. 

HOW TO PARTICIPATE 

Council will be hosting a public meeting, and we invite you to join us to share your thoughts and ideas to help shape the 

future of our towns and communities. 

Date: Thursday, 12 June 2025, Time: 5:00 PM – 6:00 PM 

Location: Culcairn Memorial Hall, 25 Balfour Street, Culcairn NSW 2660 

To register your interest in attending, please complete the form available on Council’s website or contact Council via 

email at ejones@greaterhume.nsw.gov.au or by phone on 02 6036 0100 

This Photo by Unknown Author is licensed under CC BY-NC-ND 

mailto:ejones@greaterhume.nsw.gov.au
https://sportpszicho.blog.hu/
https://creativecommons.org/licenses/by-nc-nd/3.0/
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Bulletin Basics 

Email: burrumumbuttockbulletin@gmail.com 
Editor this month: Jenny Jacob 0439 281 959 
Secretary: Marion Vile  0425 852 702 
Treasurer:  Estrella Wiltshire 0427 689 233 
Committee: Fleur Hall, Janice Whitty 
Closing date for copy: 24th of the month. 
Please submit articles by email in Word files. 
Please no PDF’s 
We reserve the right to select, reject, correct, 
or modify all submissions. 
COPYRIGHT: All material printed in the Bulletin 
is understood to be original work by the 
attributed author. It is printed in good faith. 
Any material reproduced from the 
Burrumbuttock Bulletin should acknowledge 
its source. 

Rural Care Link 

We look forward to meeting at The Fox & Brew on 

the 3rd Tuesday of each month this year, 

for Morning Tea at 10.30 am. Peer support, respite 

and information sharing is the focus of the Carer 

Group.  

This year will also include an outing with the Border 

Carer Reference Group, Carer Week celebratory 

activities, a Movie at the Cinema, art and music in 

our lovely Jindera Village Green. Please call the 

Coordinator, Vickie, prior to attending to check 

details. 

Being a Carer is an often-unrecognised role. If you 

have any queries, would like to attend the group or 

know of someone else in our community who would 

benefit from attending please make contact. There is 

no obligation to attend every month as we realise that 

life is very busy, especially if you are caring for 

someone who has extra needs. The Carer Group is 

here to support you and offer you some brief respite 

from your role as needed. 

Please call Vickie Priscina – Carer Co-Ordinator 

on 0428 406 060 for more information. 

 

 Bulletin Advertising Rates 

Business Cards $ 5.00   Colour $ 8.00 

Quarter Page  $15.00   Colour $28.00 

Half Page  $20.00   Colour $38.00 

Full Page  $30.00   Colour  $48.00 

OPENING HOURS 

Burrumbuttock Transfer Station  

1st Sunday of the month 2.00pm to 4pm 

3rd Sunday of month  10.00am to 12noon 
 

General Store & Post Office - 6029 3240 

Monday to Thursday  8am-5pm 

Friday   8am-8pm 

Saturday  8am-10am 

Public Holidays – Closed  
 

Burrumbuttock Pub – 6029 3218 

Monday/Tuesday  closed 

Wednesday to Friday 4pm until close 

Saturday  11am until close 

Sunday   11am until 10pm 

List of Committees and Contacts 

Anglers Club Jocelyn Beale 0476 215 200 

Bethel Lutheran 

Church  

Paul Jarick 0427 263 224 

Burrumbuttock 

Bulletin  

Marion Vile 0425 852 702 

Community Forum Barry Mott 0400 987 151 

Pigeon Club Ron Boulton 0488 459 060 

Cemetery Trust  Barry Mott 0400 987 151 

Cricket Club Dave Williams 0427 260 234 

Fire Brigade Jeff Litchfield 0438 293 227 

BB Saints Football 

Club 

Tim Doherty 0437 942 168 

Netball Club Lisa Burns 0408 292 263 

Hall Committee Marion Vile  0425 852 702 

Holy Cross Lutheran 

Church 

Craig Severin 0428 603 511 

Pre School   6029 3343 

Primary School  6029 3253 

Recreation Ground Janice Whitty 0403 759 396 

Tennis Club Ashley Lindner 0458 293 328 

West Hume Landcare  Kathie Le Busque 0408 443 261 

Wirraminna Environmental Centre  0447 732 092 

   

Justice of the Peace  

Barry Mott -  0400 987 151 

Sue Robey -  0409 111958 

Fe Coleman -  0408 263 305 

Jeff Litchfield -  0438 293 227 
Fire Emergency - 000 
Fire Communications 
Officer: 
Council 

Jeff Litchfield 0438 293 227 

Roads, Storms & Drainage 0419 405 768 

Water & Sewerage  0408 691 637 

Ranger/Impounding Officer 0427 556 659 
 


